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60% 
of polling places 
are inaccessible











“…covert barriers to access like these make it difficult or 
impossible for young people, disabled people, and working 
people to participate. Instead, even our most ostensibly 
accessible bodies are dominated by those who have the most 
free time, the most resources, and the most robust health. In 
other words, the most privileged. So much for democracy by 
the people, for the people.”









I am hereby requesting a reasonable accommodation under Title II of the 
Americans with Disabilities Act which requires state and local governments and 
their election officials to ensure that people with disabilities have a full and equal 
opportunity to vote in all elections.

H.42 was recently signed into law which provides a mechanism for towns to 
ensure local Town Meeting Day elections are accessible to all, including options 
which allow for all articles to be voted on by Australian ballot and/or for a change 
of date so that events can be held outside in warmer months (as our neighbors in 
Sheffield have opted to do).

I understand that our selectboard has decided to move forward with a floor vote 
for one or more articles, which requires in-person attendance indoors.

Due to limitations experienced because of my disability, indoor, in-person floor 
votes are not accessible to me and I am requesting a reasonable accommodation of 
Australian ballot or change of meeting date to warmer weather so that it may be 
held outside so that I may have equal opportunity to vote on all articles.

https://archive.ada.gov/ada_voting/ada_voting_ta.htm
https://legislature.vermont.gov/Documents/2024/Docs/ACTS/ACT001/ACT001%20As%20Enacted.pdf


02/23/2023

We received your request for Reasonable 
Accommodations for 2023 Town Meeting participation. At 
this point statutorily it is too late to change to an 
Australian Ballot for March 7th. After much consideration, 
we feel it is unreasonable to change the meeting date at 
this time since Town Meeting has already been Warned 
and Town Reports have been printed and mailed.

As Newark Selectboard, we are committed to our 
obligation to listen to the interests and concerns of our 
community members. Over the past year our 
community members strongly expressed their interest in 
returning to our in person Town Meeting.

Also, we have looked into creating a Zoom option for you, 
which we can do for listening purposes only as election 
law requires that all voters be present at Town Meeting to 
participate in voice votes









Greetings Noreen and Zach,

Per Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, I am requesting equal access 
to all meetings and materials pertaining to the proposed Twin States project.

Specifically, the reasonable modifications I am requesting are as follows:

• Virtual video and audio access to any public meetings or gatherings 
pertaining to this matter

• Full and equal participation to all public comment opportunities via remote 
access

• Full and equal access to all materials shared at such meetings or gatherings 
via electronic means

Please let me know what additional information you might need in order to fully 
honor this reasonable modifications request under federal civil rights law.

Thank you,

Kate

https://www.ada.gov/law-and-regs/title-ii-2010-regulations/




“VCDR recognizes that 
community and democracy 

are both stronger when 
everyone is able to take part.”
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